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An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord,

 and young-earth scientific creationism.
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At last month’s SABBSA meeting we held election of officers and board members. We installed new board members. We had a report from our event and mission statement committees. Scott Lane presented a short power point presentation on recent T-Rex finds and gave us a peek at the materials he is developing for our use. We decided to experiment with reversing our usual meeting order for monthly meetings. In the near future we will try having our presentation or program first at 7 pm and then follow that with fellowship and a meal.
It was decide by the membership present at last month’s meeting to continue the current active board members and officers for another year. However, Dr. Randy and June Guliuzza were replaced on the board by Harry and Christie Jackson. By the way, if you have not seen it, check out the February edition of Acts and Facts for the story of how Randy is carrying out his creation ministry in Iraq! After the elections our board for 2006 include Scott Lane (President), “Dub” Warren (Vice President), Dr. Carl Williams (Treasurer), Ernie Hernandez (Web Coordinator), Clarence Johnson (Secretary), Dr. Daniel Harris, Harry and Christie Jackson

A special note of thanks also goes to Cindy Williams and her husband Carl. She and her husband Carl not only function as our conduit to John Pendleton, but also are the ones who put together all of the posters and advertising for each event we sponsor. Cindy is our contact person with FEAST. Carl in addition to being a board member is our treasurer and keeps us legal with the state and the feds. Both of them serve on the Event and Mission Statement committees and are tireless workers for SABBSA, the creation cause and for God. Neither of them will likely appreciate the space for this glowing testimonial since they do it for God’s glory, not their own, but I think people should know what they do. Their attitude of being servants is exemplified by the fact that Cindy turned down an offer to be a board member (which is little more than a title in our organization) because her focus is on being a servant, not on titles.
Work progresses on bringing the Alpha Omega Institute here for a presentation in May. More than that, their entire “tour” in San Antonio is being facilitated by our Vice President “Dub” Warren. Incidentally, Vice President Warren went to the Alpha Omega Institute in Grand Junction, Colorado this past month to be both trained and familiarized with the use of their creation materials. Our event committee met again this past month to formulate plans for the presentation by Dave and Mary Jo Nutting on May 5th at Trinity Church which SABBSA is sponsoring. The Nutting’s are both former evolutionary college instructors. Their topics for that Friday evening will be: It's a War Out There and So What? and What Difference Does It Make?  for the first sessions and Floods of The West in the second session. You will see flyers come out to our SABBSA partners’ network and ads in the FEAST newsletter as a result of their efforts.
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The presentation on Recent T-Rex finds covered the find last year of preserved blood cells and tissue inside the bone of a T-Rex. Sorry evolutionists, there is no way that is 65,000 years old, much less 65 million! The presentation then covered how much supposition plays in the interpretation of a find, and that for all we know T-Rex could have been a poor sighted vegetarian. Finally, we looked at the most recent find of a supposed T-Rex ancestor from some 160 million years ago. The two drawings included along with the picture of the actual find show how much supposition goes into the interpretation of the find and evolutionists themselves are skeptical whether this was a T-Rex ancestor. 
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A testimonial is in order for Dr. Henry Morris who along with Dr. John Whitcomb started the creationist movement with their ground breaking book The Genesis Flood published in 1961.  Dr. Morris also founded the Institute for Creation Research. We are saddened by Dr. Morris’ passing to glory this past month. However, we know that he now knows joy and restoration with God that we can only imagine and envy. Our knowledge of God’s creation, our materials, our ministry and much of the impact we have at SABBSA is due in no small part to this fine Christian who was used in a mighty way by God to further his kingdom. May we all have such a legacy of service to the Father. We will miss him.
Our next SABBSA meeting will feature a power point presentation on the continuum of Theories from Creation to Evolution. We will look at the most conservative creation theory, the current evolutionary theories and all the major compromise theories in between. The materials are ones being developed for use by SABBSA for public presentations. We look forward to input from our membership and the public as to the impact of these materials, and how they would like to see them refined. As stated earlier in the newsletter, we will begin this month’s meeting with the presentation at 7 pm and follow with fellowship about 8 pm. As always, we will meet at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey at 7 pm this Tuesday, March 14th. We invite you to attend.
